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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
    

 Welcome to the New Year. 

 Every January we ask our members to renew 

their membership. If you’re already a member 

just mail your check to our post office box (see 

boxed notice in the next column). If want to be-

come a member please fill out the membership 

form that is on page 7. If you want to save post-

age just bring your renewal/application to our 

presentation on Saturday, 24 January. We would 

like to ask everyone to renew their membership 

during the month of January. 

 Speaking of our January presentation, we 

have an interesting program that deals with In-

termediate Genealogy with Tony Lauriano, on 

Saturday 24 January, at 2:00 p.m. in the Com-

munity Room of the Darien Library. Join us and 

brush up on your skills—and maybe pick up 

some new ones. 

 We will begin our session with a brief (I prom-

ise) Annual Meeting. It will be no more than a 

few minutes. 

 As always at 1:00 PM on the 24th we will con-

tinue our genealogy round table where everyone 

is invited to ask questions about their research, 

describe brick walls, or just share a discovery. 

This is open to all members and prospective 

members. 

 We continue to offer genealogy assistance on 

Wednesdays, from 9:00 a.m. till 12:00 noon at 

the Darien Library. The purpose of this program 

is to help members and prospective members get 

started on their family history research. Please 

see me at the meeting to set up an appointment. 
   

Steven A. Anderson 

 

 

GENEALOGY ROADSHOW 
. 

 From descendants of the infamous pirate 

Blackbeard to heroes of the Holocaust, PBS’s 

Genealogy Roadshow uncovers family secrets in 

the series’ second season, Tuesdays, 13 January 

through 24 February at 8:00 p.m. on Chanel 13. 

The program combines history and science to 

uncover fascinating stories of diverse Americans 

in and around St. Louis, Philadelphia and New 

Orleans. Each individual’s story links to a larger 

community (and in some cases national) history 

to become part of America’s rich cultural tapes-

try. 

 

 

2015 MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL 
  

   Membership renewal is due 1 January 2015. 

Please consider this to be your renewal no-

tice. You may use the application form on page 

7 of this newsletter if you wish, or a plain piece 

of paper marked renewal with your name and 

address. Please note that while you do not 

have to provide us with any information that 

we already have, we would like to receive any 

significant changes, e.g., new e-mail address. 

You may bring your renewal to our 24 January 

meeting, or drop it in the mail addressed to 

Middlesex Genealogical Society, P.O. Box 1111, 

Darien, CT 06820. Annual dues are $25 per 

individual, $30 per couple or family 
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Middlesex Genealogical Society was estab-
lished for the purpose of helping those inter-
ested in genealogy to pursue the investiga-
tion of their family heritage and to provide 
guidance in research to that end. The socie-
ty holds at least four meetings with a pro-
gram and speaker during the year, has es-
tablished a Genealogy Section at Darien 
Library and publishes a quarterly newsletter 
(ISSN 1936-3494). Annual membership 
dues are $25 per individual and $30 per 
couple or family. 
  
Original notices of genealogical interest and 
queries are welcomed for publication in the 
newsletter. 

  
 
 

Middlesex Genealogical Society 
P.O. Box 1111 

Darien, Fairfield County, CT 06820 
  
 

Website: http://mgs.darien.org 
  
 

 

UPCOMING MGS  MEETINGS 
   

MARK YOUR CALENDARS 
   

ALL MEETINGS SATURDAY, 2 PM, DARIEN LIBRARY, 
1441 POST ROAD. COME, AND BRING A FRIEND. 
   

REMEMBER: PROGRAM MEETINGS ARE PRECEEDED AT 
1 PM BY AN INTERACTIVE DISCUSSION OF GENEALOGI-
CAL CONCERNS AND PROBLEMS. ALL ARE WELCOME. 
   

24 JANUARY 2015: “INTERMEDIATE GENEALOGY” 

will be presented by TONY LAURIANO, who will show you 

how to search for secondary records and sources, to go be-

yond the basics, and to learn more about your ancestors’ 

lives. You will learn to find and explore: naturalization rec-

ords; military records; church, cemetery, and funeral records; 

Social Security records; newspaper articles; school records 

and yearbooks; and foreign records (in your ancestor’s home 

land). Anthony Lauriano is a member of the Assn. of Profes-

sional Genealogists, a graduate of the University of Florida 

and of St. Francis College, New York. He has been lecturing 

on genealogy since 2007 and has published numerous articles 

on genealogy in the Italian Genealogical Group newsletter. 
    

16 MAY 2015: “CIVIL WAR RESEARCH” will be present-

ed by LAURA W. CONGLETON, who has been doing family 

history research for more than twenty-five years. She is a 

member of Daughters of Union Veterans of the Civil War, the 

DAR, and several genealogical societies. She has access to a 

number of excellent repositories, and is currently compiling a 

book about Civil War veterans from Owego, Tioga County, 

New York. She specializes in Civil War research and prepa-

ration of lineage society papers. 

   

RANDOM ACTS OF GENEALOGICAL KINDNESS 
   

  This organization, also known as RAOGK (http://

raogk.org), is being revived. The original RAOGK had more 

than 4,000 volunteers, throughout the U.S. and in many in-

ternational locations, who promised to do at least one free, 

local genealogical research task per month at the request of 

people who lived elsewhere. The volunteers were never paid 

for this service, but did expect to be reimbursed for whatever 

expenses they incurred. In October 2011 computer and 

health problems caused suspension of activities, but now a 

strong effort is being made to rebuild the service. Do visit 

their Website and consider becoming a volunteer.  
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TELL THEM WHO YOU WERE 
  

by John Driscoll 
  

 Don't you wish your ancestors had left you a 

personal letter? A tale of their life? How they lived 

day to day, their hopes and joys, sorrows? Their 

everyday experiences? Well, you can do that for 

your descendants. It can start out as a letter to 

them and if you wish, add to it as you go along 

until you have a short story, book or saga. I began 

writing mine in January 2009. I am still adding to 

it as I remember certain events. 

 Start by making a timeline. List your earliest 

memories. make sure you add stories told to you 

by your parents aunts and uncles. Add school, 

sports, hobbies, friends, anything you can remem-

ber. When the timeline is complete, you will have 

an outline for your letter to your descendants. I 

found that when I began actually writing my let-

ter, that many more memories arose. These I add-

ed to my timeline and later incorporated them in-

to the story.  

 The acceptable social norms of the past are 

very different from those of today. What was ac-

ceptable in 1815 or 1915 may not be in 2015. In 

2115 or 2215 what will the norm be? How can any

-one have justified the past? Gladiators killing 

each other for the amusement of an audience, the 

Inquisition, slavery, the virtual extinction of the 

American bison, war, etc., etc. There are too many 

things that happened in the past that I, and I am 

guessing you, would condemn. But they, those 

who lived through the times, did not condemn 

them. They were the norm. Society changes slow-

ly, hopefully for the better, as our species ages. 

 Will the practices of today be equally criticized? 

Explain to your descendants your views, political, 

religious, environmental, etc. How did you feel 

during the Vietnam War, for instance? History 

may rewrite it all, so your view will be appreciat-

ed as a family member who was actually living at 

the time. Tell them about your reaction to trau-

matic events. Can you imagine if your ancestors 

told you about their feelings when Abraham Lin-

coln was assassinated, or the USS Maine was 

blown up? Tell them where you were when the 

Challenger exploded, or John F. Kennedy was 

killed (if you are that old). 

 As I wrote my own narrative, I added "side 

notes", from time to time, outlined in bold print. 

I would stop my story and tell them, for instance, 

of the miraculous landing in the Hudson River of 

the Airbus 320 in 2009 after it hit a flock of 

geese, and how it was a breath of fresh air in a 

litany of bad news in the press. I believe these 

notes lock in a time and place, so that your de-

scendants can actually visualize you as you tell 

your tale. 

 Tell them of your growing up; about your 

friends, your first bike, what you watched on TV, 

your grandfather's funeral. Tell them everything 

about yourself, How much you weighed, that you 

were an all-star baseball player or last to be 

picked for the team. (You can embellish a bit; 

after all, it is your recollection. But try to stick to 

the truth.) What kind of car did your parents 

have? What did you drive? Did Dad buy you a 

BB gun over Mom's protests? Did you play stick-

ball, and what were the rules?  

 Tell them about your parents; were they strict 

or lenient, did they like to go to the movies, the 

Chinese restaurant? What was Christmas like at 

your home? What did Dad do for a living? What 

were his best/worst jokes?  You must have great 

stories to tell about the schools you went to, the 

people you dated, movies and music you enjoyed, 

books you read, etc. 

 It is so hard to imagine what my 2nd great-

grandfather lived like. I can read about the 

1800's and imagine it a bit, but the day-to-day 

life eludes me. What time did he get up for work 

and what kind of a day did he have? Let your de-

scendant get into your head! Devote one para-

graph to a typical day for you. Start when you 

rise, what you have for breakfast, what paper 

you read, your commute to work, the day itself, 

coming home, shopping for food, what you cooked 

for dinner, what TV you watched, etc.  
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 Your great-great-grandchildren and theirs 

will thank you for it. 

 

15 NOVEMBER 2014 

FINDING YOUR ROOTS IN EASTERN 

EUROPE WITH EMPHASIS ON 

POLAND, UKRAINE AND BELARUS 

PART I 
   

 Jonathan Shea and Matthew Bielawa gave 

an excellent presentation on this subject. 

 This area has been in a state of flux for cen-

turies. The borders of countries have changed, 

and countries to which areas once belonged may 

have changed or no longer even exist. It is es-

sential that before you begin to look for records 

in Europe you know the exact name of your an-

cestor in his/her native language, and that you 

determine the name of the specific village from 

which your ancestor came and something of its 

history. Knowledge of the language your ances-

tor spoke can help you to sort out that infor-

mation. You don’t have to be fluent; a vocabu-

lary of about 200 words commonly used in vital 

records can be enormously helpful, e.g., name, 

birthplace, age, etc. 

 To locate ancestral information while still 

here in the U.S., consult U.S. church records 

(record of every sacrament received, including 

matrimony, should be with the baptismal rec-

ord), censuses, passenger lists, naturalization 

records, obituaries (did not exist for poor people 

until the 1920s), cemetery records, tombstones 

(Ukrainian tombstones are often bilingual), 

passport applications, civil records, military rec-

ords, fraternal organization records, newspa-

pers in the language your ancestor spoke, etc. 

 Remember that each of the United States 

has its own rules about which records can be 

viewed, when, and by whom. As it is also un-

likely that the clerk recording the information 

spoke the same language as your ancestor, mis-

understandings may have resulted in errors in 

words and in spellings. Remember, too, that 

your MGS membership card entitles you to see 

vital records in any Town Clerk’s Office in the 

state of Connecticut. 

 Each federal census differs slightly in the 

questions asked. And sometimes the questions 

were asked of a person not well qualified to an-

swer, i.e., child or neighbor. People tended to 

grow younger, too, as census years came and 

went. Rarely did the census taker speak the 

same language as the people he was interview-

ing. They are, however, an invaluable resource. 

If they are available, also check state censuses 

which were usually taken halfway between fed-

eral censuses. 

 Coroner’s records could prove useful. If a per-

son died at home, alone, even under non-

suspicious circumstances, the coroner would 

come, and then file a report. 

 During World War I there was a Polish army 

founded in the U.S. These records are at the 

Polish Museum in Chicago, and a copy can be 

purchased for $33. 

 Before such programs as Workman’s Compen-

sation, Social Security, etc. fraternal societies 

were often joined by immigrants because they 

functioned frequently as an early form of insur-

ance. 

 Major ports of entry for immigrants were New 

York, Boston, Baltimore, Philadelphia, New Or-

leans, and Vermont for people coming from Can-

ada. Major Canadian ports were Montreal, Hali-

fax, St. John’s, and Brunswick. (Remember that 

Ellis Island only functioned from 1892-1954.) 

 If you find a birthplace check with a map, at-

las or gazetteer to make sure the name is spelled 

correctly. When you look for an individual, be 

sure that you know which was his first and 

which his last name. Even so, remember that a 

clerk could have reversed the order and scram-

bled the letters. If you cannot find someone 

where he should be, try reversing the name that 

you are using and perhaps reordering the letters 

within the name. 

 

To be concluded in our next issue. 
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UPCOMING SEMINARS 

  

National Genealogical Society, 3108 Columbia 

Pike, Suite 300, Arlington, VA 22204; toll-free 

phone 800-473-0060; fax 703-525-0052; e-mail 

conference@ngsgenealogy.org ;  Website 

www.ngsgenealogy.org. The National Genealogi-

cal Society 2015 Family History Conference, 

Crossroads of America, will be held 13–16 May 

2015 in the St. Charles Convention Center, One 

Convention Center Plaza, St. Charles, Mo. The 

convention center and all hotels offer free park-

ing. For more information or to register visit the 

organization’s Website (see above). 
  

Federation of Genealogical Societies The 

Federation of Genealogical Societies (FGS) and 

RootsTech are teaming up for a one-time special 

genealogy event at the Salt Palace Convention 

Center in Salt Lake City, Wed.-Sat., 11-14 Feb. 

2015. FGS and RootsTech will share the expo 

hall, general sessions, activities, and more, while 

each conference offers its own program of ses-

sions. (Also see information on the organization’s  

first genealogical cruise, page 6.) For more infor-

mation, visit the FGS Website at https://

www.fgsconference.org. 
   

New York Genealogical & Biographical Soci-

ety, 36 W. 44th Street, 7th fl., New York, NY 

10036-8105; telephone 212-755-8532; fax 212-754-

4218.  

 New York Public Library Repository 

Tour: Programs will take place Tues., 3 

March, and Sat., 28 March, both  at 10 a.m., at 

the New York Public Library, Stephen A. 

Schwarzman Building, Fifth Avenue and 42nd 

Street, NYC. Kate Cordes, Comanager of the 

Irma and Paul Milstein Division of United 

States History, Local History and Genealogy 

and the Lionel Pincus and Princess Firyal Map 

Division, will provide an overview of their rich 

resources. A guided tour of the Milstein Divi-

sion, including the microfilm room, and Map 

Division will follow. The tour will take approxi-

mately 60 minutes, after which, individuals 

may conduct their own research. 

  NYG&B’s New York State Family History 

Conference will take place Thurs., 17 Sept., 9:00 

a.m., to Sat., 19 Sept. 2015, 5:00 p.m. at the Syra-

cuse/Liverpool Holiday Inn, 441 Electronics Park-

way, Liverpool, N.Y. Sponsors of the conference 

include the Federation of Genealogical Societies, 

Family Search, New England Historic Genealog-

ical Society, the New York State Library and 

Archives. NYG&B will also be scheduling a pre­

conference research day. 

 NYG&B's annual research trip to Albany 

is Thurs. to Sat., 29 to 31 Oct. Join the New 

York experts for three days of research con-

centrated in the vast resources of the New 

York State Archives and the New York State 

Library. If you need additional information 

please email education@nygbs.org or call 

(212) 755-8532, x211. 

New England Historic Genealogical Socie-

ty, 101 Newbury St., Boston, MA 02116-3007, 

toll-free telephone 888-286-3447, Website 

www.NewEnglandAncestors.org. 

 "Scotland Sublime: Great Houses and 

Gardens of the Scottish Borders," in Scot-

land, Thurs., 4 June, to Wed., 10 June led by 

renowned country house expert Curt DiCa-

millo, editor of the DiCamillo Companion. A 

half dozen great houses will be visited. 

 Belfast, Northern Ireland, Sun. to Sun., 21 

to 28 June, the organization’s second trip to 

Belfast. Delve into the resources at the Public 

Record Office of Northern Ireland (PRONI) 

and other repositories. Track down your an-

cestors in Northern Ireland through individu-

al consultations, educational opportunities, 

and expert assistance. 

 Salt Lake City, Utah, Sun. to Sun., 25 Oct. 

to 1 Nov. NEHGS returns to Salt Lake City 

and the Family History Library for its 37th 

annual research tour, which includes individ-

ual consultations with NEHGS genealogists, 

lectures, and other special events. 

 Come Home to New England, Tues. to 

Sat., 4 to 8 Aug. The NEHGS Library holds 

millions of documents, manuscripts, records, 

books microfilms, photographs, artifacts, 

electronic resources, etc.  At NEHGS Head-

quarters explore these treasures with person-

alized assistance and guidance from their ex-

pert staff. 

 Research Getaway, Thurs. to Sat., 15 to 17 

Oct.  Enjoy three days of research, consulta-

tions, lectures, and social events, while using 

the NEHGS Library and knowledge of its 

staff. 

Westchester County Genealogical Society, 

P.O. Box 518, White Plains, NY 10601, presents 

 

https://www.fgsconference.org/exhibits/
https://www.fgsconference.org/exhibits/
https://www.fgsconference.org/activities/
mailto:education@nygbs.org
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speakers on genealogical subjects on the second 

Saturday of each month at 10 a.m. (Premeeting 

networking starts at 9:30 a.m.) Unless other-

wise indicated, meetings are at Aldersgate Me-

morial United Methodist Church, 600 Broad-

way, Dobbs Ferry, N.Y. (across from Mercy Col-

lege on Route 9). A $3 donation is requested of 

nonmembers. Visit the society’s website at: 

http://www.rootsweb.com/~nywcgs. 

 “French Genealogy in France and in 

Quebec,” 14 Feb. 2015, will be presented by 

Francoise Lampe. 

 “African-American Cemeteries of 

Westchester,” 14 March, will be presented 

by Patrick Raftery. Please note: This pro-

gram will take place at Westchester Coun-

ty Archives, 2199 Saw Mill River Rd. in 

Elmsford. 

 “The Immigrant Experience,” 11 April, 

will be presented by Toni McKeen. 

 “Researching and Preserving the Fish-

kill Supply Depot,” 9 May, will be present-

ed by Lance Ashworth. 

 “Getting the Most Out of Digital News-

papers Search,” 13 June, will be presented 

by Philip Hayes. 

Ulster Historical Foundation is offering a 

weeklong program entitled “Tracing Your 

Irish Ancestors,” Sun. to Sat., 6 to 12 Sept. 

Assisted personal research, talks, tours and 

sightseeing are all part  of the eclectic mix. Ex-

pert genealogists will guide you at the Public 

Record Office of Northern Ireland (PRONI) and 

the archives in Dublin, including the National 

Archives, the Registry of Deeds and the RCB 

Library. Queries should be addressed via e-mail 

to: enquiry@uhf.org.uk. 

Genealogy Cruises 

Federation of Genealogical Societies 2015 

Alaskan Cruise will set sail from Seattle, 

Wash., aboard Royal Caribbean’s Jewel of the 

Seas in the organization’s first genealogy cruise, 

Fri., 28 Aug., to Fri., 4 Sept.. Among the speak-

ers will be Elizabeth Shown Mills, David E. 

Rencher, Judy G. Russell, and D. Joshua Taylor. 

Ports visited will include Juneau and Skagway 

in Alaska, and Victoria in British Columbia. 

Conference registration opens 1 April 2015. 

(Please note: cruise ship reservations are also 

required.) For more information, visit: 

https://www.fgsconference.org/cruise/ 

Visit the  Unlock the Past cruises’ website: 

www.unlockthepastcruises.com. Download 

their 16-page catalogue giving details of each of 

their 2015-2016 cruises at: 

www.unlockthepastcruises.com/catalogue 

 Baltic cruise (8th Unlock the Past Cruise) 

on the Celebrity Eclipse, Sat., 11 July, to 

Sat., 25 July 2015—departing Southampton 

and visiting Bruges (Belgium), Berlin 

(Germany), Tallinn (Estonia), St Petersburg 

(Russia), Helsinki (Finland), Stockholm 

(Sweden), and Copenhagen (Denmark). Pre-

senters include Cyndi Ingle and Paul Milner 

(United States), Chris Paton and Janet Few 

(UK), Shauna Hicks and Carol Baxter 

(Australia) and many more. 

 A Transatlantic cruise (9th Unlock the 

Past Cruise), on the Celebrity Eclipse, Sun., 

1 Nov., to Mon., 16 Nov. 2015—one way from 

Southampton to Miami visiting Boston, New 

York, Bermuda and Port Canaveral. Learn 

from Dick Eastman (USA), Else Churchill, 

Alec Tritton and Kirsty Gray (UK), Shauna 

Hicks (Australia) and others. 

 A short two-night cruise from Brisbane 

(10th Unlock the Past Cruise), Tues.-Thurs., 

8-10 December 2015, on the Legend of the 

Seas. Lead presenter is Stephanie Ryan 

(State Library of Queensland). 

 New Zealand to Australia (11th Unlock 

the Past Cruise), on the Celebrity Solstice, 

Sat., 14 Feb., to Tues., 3 March 2016. The 

cruise commences in Auckland (New Zea-

land) and finishes in Fremantle (Perth, 

Western Australia), visiting many New Zea-

land and Australian ports. The cruise will 

have an international team of presenters 

with Judy G Russell (USA), the Legal Gene-

alogist, as the lead presenter. 

 You might team the previous cruise up with 

a seven-night cruise to the Great Barrier 

Reef, Queensland (12th Unlock the Past 

Cruise), 6 to 13 March 2016 departing Bris-

bane on the Legend of the Seas. Carol Baxter 

(Australia) will present her highly acclaimed 

eight-lecture series on researching and writ-

ing history and genealogy; other presenters 

include Helen Smith, Judy Webster, and Er-
(Continued on page 8) 

http://www.rootsweb.com/~nywcgs
http://www.unlockthepastcruises.com/
http://www.unlockthepastcruises.com/catalogue
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ic and Rosemary Kopittke. 

 European river cruise (13th Unlock the 

Past Cruise)—a seven-night cruise on the 

Rhine from Amsterdam to Basel, Fri., 31 July, 

to Fri., 7 Aug. 2016, on Tranquility II.  

For more information on any of these cruises, 

v i s i t  t h e i r  W e b s i t e  a t 

www.unlockthepast.com.au. 

    

family tree magazine, along with Insight 

Cruises, is sponsoring an eight-day genealogy 

cruise to Norway, Sat., 16 May to Sat., 23 May 

2015, aboard Holland America’s Ryndam. Speak-

ers include Lisa Louise Cooke, Diana Crisman 

UPCOMING SEMINARS     (       Continued from page 6) 
Smith, Gary M. Smith, and D. Joshua Taylor. Af-

ter departing London (Harwich) on Sat., 16 May, 

the ship will spend a full day at sea, then visit 

Oslo, Kristiansand, Stavanger, and Ulvik, and 

spend another full day at sea before returning to 

London (Harwich) on Sat., 23 May. Pre-cruise 

excursions to Windsor Castle, Hampton Court, 

Stonehenge, and Salisbury Cathedral are also 

available. For more information visit: http://

insightcruises.com/events/ft01/. 

 

 

 

Deadline for next newsletter 

January 2015 

MEETING 

24 JANUARY 2015 

DARIEN LIBRARY 
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